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Council Meeting Minutes

28 October 2016

Attendees:

-Paul Arnold
            -Susan Kirkpatrick-Smith    -Bob McDonough       -Jim Nienow
-Joseph Sloop
            -Brian Schwarz 
          -Shane Webb
          -Mike Sakuta
-Linda Jones
            -Jennifer Mook
                        -Al Mead                       -Charlie Swor        
-Neal Chesnut

             


1.  Call to Order. The President called the meeting to order at 3:03 pm.

2.  Approval of 14 October 2016 Council Meeting Minutes (Joe Sloop) The secretary issued the draft 14 October 2016 meeting minutes in a previous email to all committee members.  No comments or requests for revisions had been made as of the time of this meeting.  A call was made to approve the minutes and the council approved the meeting minutes.  

3.  Committee reports
a.  Academy Improvement Committee (Paul Arnold, Chair) – Paul Arnold stated that he had done some initial fact finding – on institutional and corporate memberships. Conclusions: Out of 33 state affiliations, we are one of the few that does not have institutional membership.  Majority have some form of inst/corp membership, but they differ on how these memberships are managed.  The council discussed options whereby member institutions/corporations may designate a member and pay a membership fee, and what the benefits to the institution might be – a link on the GAS web page/ads in proceedings/ representative table at meeting (rep).  Institutional memberships could be free or substantially reduced to faculty employees.  Entry points were also discussed and it was mentioned that other state science academies had tiered systems, ex. >$1000 per institution (<5K members).  Also, the question was raised as to whether member institutions would be affiliated with the academy.  Alternatives were noted –perhaps a $250 base or more depending on how many free members they want.   The nature of student memberships at those institutions (e.g. free memberships for students (Kentucky)) was also raised. After some discussion, it was decided that the institutional membership idea needed more study with regard to graded institutional rates, faculty awards for participating institutions, etc.  the concensus was that corporate membership was an easier topic of consideration.  The President tasked the AIC to develop a plan for corporate membership in the near term and study institutional memberships further before making a recommendation to the council.

b.  Nominating Committee (Joe Sloop) –  The treasurer agreed to stay on through 2018.  Motion made by the President that treasurer’s term extend through 2018.  The motion was approved by the council.  The position of Secretary will be up for reelection in 2017; the current Secretary plans to run for another term.

c.  Ad hoc Endowment Committee (Shane Webb, Chair) The president sent out a paper outlining endowment options. At the time this issue was addressed in the meeting, a quorum not present to vote.  Remaining council members concurred with proceeding to draft a formal proposal. The topic of reconstituting the statutory Auditing Committee was not raised at this meeting. 
4.  2018 meeting venue

The President queried UGA Conf Center for ball-park quote (north of $12k) – too expensive based on present budget.  Bob McDonough had done some initial inquiries into Jekyll Island as a possible venue, but at the time of this meeting had not received a formal response with cost figures.  Neal Chesnut discussed the possibility that U. West GA might be plausible as a venue, and will check with the Dean and their Continuing Ed department to determine whether the university will agree to hold the conference.  Neal will report his findings to the council.

5.  New business?


a. 2017 meeting at YHC.  Paul stated that he was still pursuing overall cost of 
     meeting.  It appears that food service will be over $35/person. Parking is still an 
    issue that is being worked, but Paul expected that to be resolved shortly.


b. The On-line journal plans to have the annual meeting abstracts indexed online.  

    This will require that authors will have to set up an account to have their work 
    indexed.  

6.  Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned at 4:05 pm.
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